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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

A staff member reported suspected mould after low shelving units were moved in the 
Tullimbar Public School Building D library on Wednesday 4 December. 

The library was made out of bounds on Thursday 5 December and students are learning from 
alternative classrooms. 

An independent hygienist took samples from the room and conducted an inspection on Friday 
6 December 2024.  

Cleaning of the affected area and removal of damaged carpet has been completed. We are 
currently investigating the cause of the moisture build up. 

Dehumidifiers are being sourced and all windows in the library have been opened to ventilate 
the room. 

Once cleaning is complete a moisture test will be undertaken, and new carpet will be 
installed. 

All work involving mould will take place during and outside school hours with appropriate 
safety measures in place.  
 
Use and access to the library will be restricted until the area is fully remediated and the 
hygienist advises the room can be reopened. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 
We will keep you updated  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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